
NEW YEAR’S EVE DANCE – DECEMBER 31, 2023. WRITE UP BY MATTI DIAS-YOUNG 
 
I had no dance partner or Hubby to go with, so I joined Lorraine’s family. 
 
On the 30th Lorraine came down with Pneumonia??? So, after a lot of back and forth I decided I 
would go, but leave soon after the meal. 
 
But the band got us on the floor with the Line dancing group so those without partners had the 
courage to dance  and I danced up a storm! Sabby and partner had a wonderful playlist that 
kept everybody on the floor.  Sabby really connects with his audience, coming off the stage and 
dancing and singing with us. Kuddos to the Band. I hope they play for 2024 
 
The hall was beautiful in many ways. The dance floor was perfect. (a little small) The appetizers 
were just right and the main course was good. I loved the idea of having all those snacks after 
midnight, which I found out on my way out!! lol  
 
The committee did a great job. It was well organized. Speeches were kept to a minimum. The 
prizes did not take away from dancing time. The MC Godfrey was just right for the job. Bravo!! 
 
I thought I would be sitting out most of the night but I danced my feet off and left after bringing 
in the new year. The band did a great job there, too. 
 
I’m looking forward to the next TEGSA new year's  and Christmas party but, at Peter and Paul. 
Everything on the one floor. The service at Peter and Paul is excellent and parking is ample. 
 
A very Healthy, new year to all. The rest is a Bonus 
 
Ps. My gang love partying with you’ll. 
 


